
Monday 5th November 
 Parent Open Afternoon 

3:20pm - 4pm (a chance 
to look at your child’s 
work and see the progress 
they are making) 

 
Thursday 8th November 
 6L Class Assembly 

(9:15am in the school hall 
- parents/carers welcome) 

 
Tuesday 13th November 
 Year 3 and 4 Lewisham 

Athletics Competition 
 
Wednesday 14th November 
 Year 4 Educational Visit to 

Southwark Cathedral 
 
Thursday 15th November 
 4S Class Assembly 

(9:15am in the school hall 
- parents/carers welcome) 

 
Saturday 17th November 
 The Holbeach Girls and 

Boys football teams begin 
to compete in the Lewi-
sham League (Blackheath 
10am) 

 
Thursday 22nd November 
 Prospective Parents Open 

Morning (9:30am in the 
school Hall) 

 1B Class Assembly 
(9:15am in the school hall 
- parents/carers welcome) 

Friday 2nd November 2018 

Shakespeare in Schools Festival 
On Wednesday evening, eighteen lucky children in Years 5 and 6 took part in the Shakespeare in Schools Festival on at 
Grennwich Theatre. This is the largest Youth Drama Festival in the world and Holbeach have been taking part now for 
more than six years. 
The children performed an incredible abridged version of Twelfth Night. Their 
performances were so mature and confident and they were really able to 
bring out the comedy in the play. The organisers of the event were very com-
plementary about the way that the children used the stage and in particular 
how they came to the front of stage to showcase their talents. 
The cast were:  Naomi O, Maya, Kaiah and Ana (6L); Andy, Emmanuel, Na-
omi M, Lucie, Pepper, Paul, Grace, Rovaughn, Hannah, Cheick-Moustapha, 
Divine and Jayden (6F); David (5D) and  Padma (5C).  
A huge thank you to Mr Bothick who directed the play and spent many hours 
with the children rehearsing the scenes. Photographs from this event will be 
shared on the school website once they become available. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Christmas Production 
Dates 

We are pleased to announce the dates 
of the Christmas Productions so that 
you have enough time to make any ar-
rangements that will allow you to at-
tend. 
Please note that this year, for the first 
time, Year 6 will be holding a Carol 
Concert. 
The dates and times are as follows: 
 Nursery - Thursday 20th Decem-

ber (11am) 
 Reception - Tuesday 11th Decem-

ber (2pm) 
 Year 1 - Wednesday 12th De-

cember (2pm) 
 Year 2 - Friday 14th December 

(9:30am) 
 Year 3 - Wednesday 19th De-

cember (7pm) 
 Years 4 & 5 - Thursday 13th De-

cember (7pm) 
 Year 6 (Carol Concert) - Monday 

17th December (7pm) 

What's going on in the 
playground?  

Imagine our playground full of trees, 
plants and greenery... Imagine the chil-
dren sitting in the shade on hot, sunny, 
summer days... Imagine our grey play-
ground transformed! 
You will all have noticed that during 
half term some rather unusual looking 
structures have appeared in the play-
ground. These structures are the first 
step on the path to achieving our vision 
for the playground. The large concrete 
cylinders will be decorated with de-
signs from children in school and be-
come planters for trees; and beyond 
the climbing frame we are creating a 
sensory garden for Key Stage 1 chil-
dren. You can turn over to see the ini-
tial designs that were created for the 
project or have a look on the school 
website to see in full colour!  
Please be patient with us while this 
work progresses, the next step will be 
to begin planting as soon as conditions 
are right. 
The energy and funding for this project 
has come from the Friends of Hol-
beach, who have not only raised mon-
ey from dedicated events and crowd 
funding but have sourced a significant 
grant from the Greater London Author-
ity which is specifically designed to 
support projects like ours.  
We are hugely grateful for the commit-
ment of our parent community. If you 
would like to offer a hand to support 
the project please contact: 
friendsofholbeach@gmail.com 

Welcome to Miss Neukom 
 

We would like to take the oppor-
tunity to welcome Natalie Neukom 
to the Holbeach staff. Natalie is our 
new Senior Administrative Officer 
and responsible for a range of jobs 
such as welcoming new families to 
the school, mon-
itoring school 
dinner pay-
ments and sup-
porting the fan-
tastic admin-
istration team 
that we have at 
Holbeach. 



In the assembly on Monday, Mr Bul-
pitt set the children the challenge to 
find as many different ways of solv-
ing this Fireworks Problem of pro-
ducing exactly 12 stars. 
One of the children gave the exam-
ple of setting of 2 of the 5-star fire-
works alongside 1 of the 2-star fire-
works. 
Use the space below to record all the 
solutions you can think of: 

 


